TEBAY PARISH COUNCIL
Chair – Mr. Adrian Todd, Honeypot House, Gaisgill
Clerk – Mrs. M. Longworth, Yew Tree Farm, Greenholme
Email – clerk@tebaypc.org.uk
Phone 015396 24900

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 31st AUGUST 2022 AT THE METHODIST HALL, TEBAY AT 7.30pm

Present – Cllrs A. Todd (chair); G. Murphy; P. Wickwar; S. Hodgson; A. Meadowcroft; County Councillor Phil Dew; 2 members of the public and the clerk.

1.  Apologies for Absence
There were no apologies for absence

2.  Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest in any items on the agenda.

3.  Minutes of the Meeting of 27th July 2022
The Minutes were signed as a true record of the above meeting.

4.  Outstanding Business
4.1  Play Areas.  
Cllr S. Hodgson reported that the slide at the Mount Pleasant play area had been taped off to prevent use pending its removal, but the children were still trying to access it.  A further quote was being obtained for new equipment and two quotes would be sent to the insurers in due course.  The damaged equipment would be removed as soon as possible.
A quote had been received for painting play equipment and a further quote would be obtained in due course.
4.2  Defibrillators
Cllr Todd was attending to the upgrade of the software.
4.3  Footpath at the Recreation Ground
Cllr Todd reported that work was due to commence in October.  The clerk was instructed to write to the Westmorland Dales Landscape Partnership to enquire whether the apprentices would be able to assist with site clearance.
4.4  Art Work on the Roundabout
The public consultation to be organised by the Westmorland Dales Landscape Partnership had not commenced due to pressure of work.

5.  Finance
The clerk had circulated the cash book for June and July for information.
The following accounts were approved for payment:
M. Longworth – salary for August						£176.00
HMPG – PAYE for August								    44.00
Cumbria Payroll Services								    14.40
Advanced Arb Ltd	- grass cutting						  475.00

6.  Public Participation
It was agreed that the speed indicator device would be moved.
Cllr G. Murphy would try to access a map showing the position of the highway drains.
Cllr Todd reported that three new bins were to be stationed at the recycling centre.  It was noted that there had been some fly-tipping and dumping of inappropriate waste materials.
Cllr Murphy reported that an arrangement had been made with the Yorkshire Dales National Park ranger to store stone to be used in the construction of the new path alongside the A685.
It was noted that speeding vehicles had been seen in Highfield and it was suggested that the vehicle registration numbers could be noted and reported to the police.
Some road signs needed cleaning and vegetation cutting back and Cllr Murphy said this had already been reported to County.  Some road name signs were missing and Eden District Council would be informed of this.

7.  Reports of District and County Councillors
County Councillor P. Dew reported that the Westmorland and Furness shadow council had produced a work plan for the future.  It was felt that this was rather lacking in detail.  

8.  Date and Time of Next Meeting
The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 28th September 2022 at The Methodist Hall, Tebay at 7.30pm

M. Longworth (clerk)



Signed as a true record …………………………………..     Dated …………………………….

